
Iwi Authority consultation 

Below is an overview of the consultation and engagement undertaken with the relevant iwi authorities in relation to the Northlake Plan Change. 

Date Group / Contact Type of consultation Summary of Consultation 

30 March 2022 Aukaha Email from Marc Bretherton Provided Plan Change documentation and invited 
comment and discussion.  

19 May 2022 Te Ao Marama Email from Marc Bretherton Provided Plan Change documentation and invited 
comment and discussion.  

19 May 2022 Ngai Tahu Email from Marc Bretherton Provided Plan Change documentation and invited 
comment and discussion.  

No response to date. 

20 June 2022 Aukaha Letter via email from Michael Bathgate Aukaha responded as follows: 

1. Sticky Forest access – kā rūnaka are supportive
of the provision of access to the Sticky Forest land
block as part of this plan change, to expediate
future use of this land by beneficial Ngāi Tahu
owners. This support is based on the access
being of sufficient size to accommodate potential
future traffic movements from this adjacent land –
i.e. sized as a collector rather than a local road.

2. Expanded development – kā rūnaka reserve
position on the expanded development as part of
this plan, i.e. change into area B6, consequent
reduction of E1, removal of the building restriction
area. Kā rūnaka have not had time to fully
understand these changes and retain some
concern that this residential expansion may limit
future uses of the Sticky Forest land. This may be
the subject of a future submission.

30 June 2022 Te Ao Marama Email from Stevie-Rae Blair Te Ao Marama support the comments and response 
from Aukaha and do not have anything further to add. 




